
  

  

County of Frontenac 

2069 Battersea Rd.  
Glenburnie, ON K0H 1S0 

T: 613.548.9400 
F: 613.548.8460 

 

4 July 2022 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Minister of Intergovernmental Affairs 
Premier's Office 
Room 281 
Legislative Building, Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Via email: doug.fordco@pc.ola.org 

Dear Premier Ford: 

Re: Frontenac County Council Meeting – June 15, 2022 – Community Schools 
Alliance Action Plan and Social and Economic Impact for Small 
Communities in Ontario 

Please be advised that the Council of the County of Frontenac, at its regular meeting 
held June 15, 2022, passed the following resolution, being Motions, Notice of Which has 
Been Given, clause a): 

 Motions, Notice of Which has Been Given 

a) Community Schools Alliance Action Plan and Social  
and Economic Impact for Small Communities in Ontario  

Motion #: 108-22 Moved By: 
Seconded By: 

Warden Doyle 
Councillor Revill 

Whereas all students should have the opportunity to attend elementary and secondary 
school in their home community;  

Therefore Be It Resolved That Council hereby receives the Community Schools 
Alliance Action Plan and Social and Economic Impact for Small Communities in Ontario 
Study;  

And Further That the province increase the Rural and Northern Education Fund 
(RNEF) to $50 million; 
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And Further That should the current moratorium on accommodation reviews and 
school closures be lifted, we ask that the moratorium remain in place for schools that 
qualify for the RNEF until a thorough review of the education funding formula is 
completed; 

And Further That before templates required by the 2018 Pupil Accommodation Review 
Guide (PARG) are developed, there be consultation with school boards and community 
groups including the Community Schools Alliance. 

And Further That a copy of this resolution be forwarded to Ontario municipalities, 
Community Schools Alliance, local MP's and MPP's and the Premier of Ontario. 

Carried 

I trust you will find this in order; however should you have any questions or concerns, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at 613-548-9400, ext. 302 or via email at 
jamini@frontenaccounty.ca.  

Yours Truly, 

Jannette Amini, Dipl.M.M., M.A. CMO 
Manager of Legislative Services/Clerk 

Copy: Community Schools Alliance 
 Mark Gerretsen, MP, Kingston and the Islands: mark.gerretsen@parl.gc.ca  
 Scott Reid, MP, Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston: scott.reid@parl.gc.ca  
 Ted Hsu, MPP, Kingston and the Islands: tedhsu.mpp.co@ola.org  
 John Jordan, MPP, Lanark-Frontenac-Kingston: info@johnjordanlfk.com  
 Ontario Municipalities 
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